GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING August 13, 2019

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting called to order at 6:00 pm by Clerk Suzy Scott.

ROLL CALL

Present: Brandi Curio, John Miller, Suzy Scott, and Carol Havrilla (arrived at 6:20 p.m.)

Absent: Fred Lindsey.

MINUTES

Motion was made by Miller and seconded by Curio to accept the minutes of the regular meeting of July 9, 2019.

Yes: All. No: None. Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE

Flu shots will be given at the Township Hall on September 11, 2019 from 10:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Forms are available at the Clerk's office.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Jim and Paula Schoening expressed their thanks to the township for the second application of brine on the roads.

CLERK'S FINANCIAL REPORTS

Motion was made by Miller and seconded by Curio to accept the Manifest of Bills in the amounts of \$22,005.70 for General Fund and \$6,347.34 for Fire Fund.

Yes: Miller, Curio, and Scott.

No: None. Motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Suzy Scott presented the Treasurer's report as presented.

REPORTS

Sheriff: Sheriff Grace commented that the 5k walk/run netted \$4500.00 and 2 bikes were given away for Heritage Days. All funds raised will be kept locally.

Fire Department: Chief Dunsmore reported on monthly activities.

Zoning Administrator: Suzy Scott read Zoning Administrator's report on permits, zoning and nuisance violations for the month.

Planning Commission: Jack Kischnick, on behalf of Paul Eddy, Chairman, stated that the new Township Land Use Regulations have been reviewed by the County and will take effect 8 days after the publication in the Oscoda Herald.

Z.B.A.: No report.

Assessor: Suzy Scott read Rick Monk's report on current activities.

AGENDA APPROVAL

Motion was made by Curio and seconded by Miller to approve the agenda of August 13, 2019.

Yes: All.
No: None.
Motion carried.

Approved Minutes 9-10-2019

OLD BUSINESS

A free dump day for the township residents will be held on Saturday, August 31, 2019 from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00p.m. at the transfer site. Any appliances containing Freon or propane, and tires. Paint cans will be accepted if the paint is dry and the can is filled with kitty litter.

NEW BUSINESS

A.Motion was made by Miller and seconded by Curio, to approve the new Land Use Regulations as presented.

Yes: All. No: None. Motion carried.

B.Motion was made by Curio and seconded by Miller to hire Dourthy Eddy as recording secretary for the Planning Commission and ZBA.

Yes: All. No: None. Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Jim Schoening inquired as to the new rules in place under the Land Use Regulations concerning trailer regulations and was told that all zoning and/or land use ordinances should be directed to Jim Havrilla, Zoning Administrator. Mr. Schoening also expressed his thanks to the Planning Commission for all the time and effort they put forth in the new Land Use Regulations.

REMARKS FROM THE BOARD

Curio inquired as to the status of the first response program that was suggested a few months back. Chief Dunsmore said he would look into it and report back.

Havrilla thanked the planning commission for all their time and efforts in preparation of the Land Use Regulation book and supports the new regulations. Havrilla also mentioned that she and Scott attended the MTA meeting on the 12th which was held at the Steiner Museum. Greenwood Township needs a representative for the Museum.

NEXT MEETING

Tuesday, September 10, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.	
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk	Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor